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August 13 2019


The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:

This letter transmits a plan required by Ordinance 18835, Section 102, Proviso P2, and a Motion acknowledging receipt of the plan. The Organics Market Development Plan (Plan) will expand and enhance the regional market for compost that is produced using the county's organics stream.

The Plan sets out recommendations in three key areas: enhancing and expanding the local market for compost, reducing waste of resources and contamination, and expanding organic material processing.

Specifically, the Plan will accomplish the following:

· Increase compost use by King County agencies and provide on-going technical assistance;
· Implement bi-annual stakeholder meetings with the regional organics community;
· Implement a regional contamination reduction outreach campaign;
Research commercial food waste processing to enhance wastewater gas production.

The Plan furthers the goals of key County plans and initiatives as follows:

· The Plan furthers the King County Strategic Plan goal of Environmental Sustainability and Economic Growth by expanding and enhancing the market demand for organic materials.
· The Plan furthers the Strategic Climate Action Plan goal of a waste recycling rate of 70 percent and achieving Zero Waste of Resources by diverting organic waste from the landfill.
· The Plan is consistent with King County’s vision for Equity and Social Justice by ensuring recommendations are inclusive of immigrant and refugee communities who lease King County farmland by ensuring the regional marketing campaign covers multiple languages.

In the development of this Plan, the Solid Waste Division conducted market assessment research and hosted two full-day summits where views were gathered from a wide range of regional stakeholders on barriers, challenges and opportunities in organics recycling. Representatives included public sector - solid waste, wastewater treatment, clean air, public health, procurement, housing professionals, and universities; private sector - waste management haulers; composters and other processors; buyers and users of compost; and finally, tribes, and advocacy and community organizations.

Together, summit participants drafted the following vision statement to guide the work on compost and organic material management - “Organic material is prevented, reduced, recycled and ultimately reused locally, creating a self-sustaining regional organics system that minimizes waste, promotes healthier soils and protects the environment.”

It is estimated that the Plan required 120 staff hours to produce, costing $11,400.00. The estimated printing cost for this report is $20.00.

Thank you for your consideration of the Organics Market Development Plan. This important Plan will help King County residents support a robust and vibrant organics recycling infrastructure in our quest to reach Zero Waste of Resources by 2030 and tackle the impacts of climate change.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Pat D. McLaughlin, Division Director of the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 
206-477-4501.

Sincerely,


[bookmark: _GoBack]

Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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